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LORD MAYOR'S DISTRESS RELIEF FUND

MEDIA RELEASE





31 March 2021
Community continues to dig deep months after bushfires

The Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund (LMDRF) total as at Wednesday 31 March 2021 is $16,197,277. 
 
Owner occupiers who lost their homes have already received a total of $50,000. 
 
While there are no restrictions on what the money is used for, the second $25,000 payment was made available to meet personal needs and circumstance including contributing towards accommodation costs such as a rental property or temporary on-site accommodation.

The LMDRF Board has already broadened the categories of assistance to home owners who suffered partial property damage, or lost other property, such as water tanks, fencing and sheds and people are encouraged to get their applications in as quickly as possible.

People are also being encouraged to spend the money in their local community.
 
The Containers for Change campaign is still receiving donations and has received more than 300,000 containers, with refunds being donated to the fund.  This equates to more than $30,000.
 
Last week, the Chung Wah Association met with LMDRF Presiding Chair Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas to present a donation to the LMDRF. In total, the Chung Wah Association raised more than $30,000 to help people affected by the Wooroloo and Hills bushfires.
 
“Even months after the fires, the community of Western Australia are still digging deep to donate. We have raised an unbelievable amount of money so far and I know there is still more to come,” LMDRF Presiding Chair Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said.
 
“The Parkerville Tavern held a sensational concert with proceeds going to their eleven local volunteer bushfire brigades and the LMDRF – to date they have raised a whopping $78,493.
 
“In another show of generosity, students at the Bunbury Catholic College have also been fundraising, asking school-mates to donate a gold coin if they wore their sports uniform to school. This, and some much-loved sausage sizzles have raised a fantastic $1,100.  Young people showing such compassion is always wonderful to see, thank you so much.
 
 “I would like to thank all West Australians who have donated you have made a real difference.”
 
People can still donate at appealswa.org.au or visit any Bankwest branch.

The appeal will end today - 31 March, but fundraisers will continue to be carried out up until 30 June.
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